
800.396.6680  •  PO Box 1268, Englewood, CO 80150  •  Lifeline@Cadence.org  •  Cadence.org

PRAYING FOR MINISTRY TO THE MILITARY SEPTEMBER 2024

WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 1
Joe and Caitlin Fletcher 
Naval Air Station Oceana, VA

We are so excited to have received an invitation to begin 
an on-base Bible study. Please pray for all the paperwork 
to be in order and for favor in the approval process. Pray 
that we will be able to begin soon!

Michael Martin 
Camp Humphreys, Korea

I am thankful for the opportunity to visit the school 
for North Korean refugees again on September 2. On 
our last trip, the banana splits we served them were way 
too sweet and left uneaten, so we will give them candy 
bars this time. We will also introduce them to cherry, 
pumpkin, and blueberry pies. Please pray that our team 
of Soldiers and families interact with these dear souls 
(ages 15–25) with wisdom, grace, and love.

Scott and Rebecca Crawford 
Naval Air Station Jacksonville, FL

Please pray for our Sailors who are in the last few 
months of their deployment. Specifically, pray for spirits 
of strength and anticipation for what the Lord has for 
them, even amid weariness and fatigue. Pray for these 
amazing young men’s and women’s physical, spiritual, 
and emotional protection. 

John and Marcie Good 
Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam, HI

In addition to our weekly Monday and Friday dinners 
and studies, pray for our weekly dinner and study on 
Wednesdays at the Pearl Harbor Memorial Chapel and 
a bi-monthly dinner and study on Tuesdays at Hickam 
Chapel. In this season, when many military personnel 
and their families are moving, please pray that God 
would send more people to our ministry, as we are losing 
several regular attendees.

WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 8
Trevor and Jennifer Claypool 
Victory Ranch, SC

We have recently received news of significant repairs 
needed at Victory Ranch, which will cost quite a bit. 
While in the process of raising funds to repair the air 
conditioner in the main ministry room, we discovered 
there are serious leaks in the walls of the bunk room, 
which will require extensive renovations. Please pray for 
financial provision for this immediate need as the ranch 
is scheduled to be used for events in just three weeks, and 
we do not want to cancel these. 

Chris and Melissa Stephenson 
U.S. Army Garrison Wiesbaden, Germany 

Please be in prayer for Melissa’s 16-year-old niece, Olivia. 
She was recently diagnosed with metastatic Ewings 
Sarcoma in her pelvis. Pray for wisdom for her doctors, 
peace for her family, and a miracle from God as she 
endures aggressive treatment this next year.

Duncan and Suzanne Forbes 
Commander Fleet Activities Yokosuka, Japan

Pray for abundant opportunities to meet people as the 
carrier arrives in port.

Laurel Givry 
Fort Jackson, SC

Pray for me and our MomCo leadership team as we 
start our new ministry year. Pray all the many details of 
moving to a new location will come together quickly. 
Especially pray for faith that God will provide and for 
the ladies’ faith to grow as they see God move. Our 
Open House is September 11, and our first meeting is 
September 25.
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WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 15
David and Joyce Schroeder 
Headquarters, CO

We appreciate your prayers for the annual Cadence 
Leadership Summit (CLS) in Colorado, September 22–26. 
Pray for God’s wisdom and unity as we seek Him together 
for Cadence staff and military ministry. 

Peter and Tanya Kinney 
Ellsworth Air Force Base, SD

Please pray for my (Peter’s) shoulder to make a complete 
recovery. I dislocated it last month. Earlier this year, 
I had stomach issues, tweaked my back, and also had 
hernia surgery. Pray that I will be strong in spirit and in 
good physical health.

Danny and Kathryn Perez 
Eastern U.S.A. Field Leaders, NC

We will travel to Colordao this month for the annual 
Cadence Leadership Summit and connect with ministry 
partners while there. Pray for unity and for us to follow 
His leading in our plans. Also, our eldest son’s military 
court date has been extended until October. Pray for 
resolution and God’s work in his heart. 

Lou and Cathy Rozmiarek 
Headquarters, CO

Please pray for our missionaries, Jason and Laura Paxton, 
who were appointed in April 2024. They are working 
hard to build their ministry team as they raise support. 
Pray for God’s faithful provision, their boldness to speak 
a clear vision of their ministry, and that they will be 
released to the field soon.

WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 22
Ken and Judi Wooten 
Ambassadors, TX

Please pray for our Prayer Summit on Saturday, 
September 28, on Fort Cavazos. This half-day event 
will be led by chaplains, pastors, Cadence connections, 
and others. 

Joe and Jill Vincent 
Spangdahlem Air Base, Germany

Pray as military personnel and their families move and 
new Airmen arrive. Also, pray for us as we plan our 
upcoming sabbatical.

Paul and Sandra Bradley 
European Field Leaders, ID

Pray for us as we begin our new roles as European 
Field Leaders this month. Pray we will build bridges of 
trust and love as we get to know our staff who serve so 
faithfully in Germany and Spain. It is a privilege to serve 
these dear folks!

Scott and Rebecca Crawford 
Naval Air Station Jacksonville, FL

We are excited to see new Sailors coming on Fridays 
as their coworkers continue to invite them, so please 
pray for these growing groups within squadrons to see 
Jesus moving and working in the ways only He can in 
some pretty dark environments. We would also love 
prayer for upcoming meetings with a large church here 
in Jacksonville that has shown interest in becoming 
involved in local military ministry among the naval 
bases here. Please pray that the Lord’s heart be honored 
first and foremost and for His wisdom, creativity, and 
authority to bring unity and clarity. Thank you very 
much for your faithfulness in lifting these requests 
before the Father!
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WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 29
Duncan and Suzanne Forbes 
Commander Fleet Activities Yokosuka, Japan

We are excited to have a team from Connecticut come 
in early October to do work projects on The Lighthouse 
building. Please pray with us for strategic project 
planning and a successful week of building relationships 
while working together.

Trevor and Jennifer Claypool 
Victory Ranch, SC

We have the opportunity on October 11 to introduce 
Cadence to every incoming chaplain in the Army. This 
cycle of Chaplain Basic School students will be coming 
to Victory Ranch for resiliency training. Pray for good 
connections and that we will clearly communicate the 
ministry of Cadence. Pray also for strong connections 
to be made when all permanent party chaplains from 
Fort Jackson and their families come to Victory Ranch 
on October 19 for a Fall Family Day. At both events, 
we will share about Cadence’s mission and partnership 
opportunities throughout the mission worldwide.

Danny and Kathryn Perez 
Eastern U.S.A. Field Leaders, NC

Please pray for the salvation of several people in our 
lives: two in our Jacksonville, Florida, ministry; two 
in our Fort Liberty ministry; Danny’s doctor, who we 
are befriending and works for a strong believer; the 
daughter of one of my dear friends, a Soldier who is like 
a daughter to us and is presently deployed to Africa; the 
adult children of several chaplain friends; our neighbor; 
and a very old acquaintance of Kathryn’s who, after 35 
years, reached out to us for connection. He could feel the 
strong draw of Jesus when we met for lunch. Pray he will 
visit our home. 

Trevor and Jennifer Claypool 
Victory Ranch, SC

We praise God that we have a CAFS couple 
applying to work at Victory Ranch. Please pray for 
them as they go through the application process.

Laurel Givry 
Fort Jackson, SC

Praise God that our MomCo meetup has a place 
to meet! A local church right outside the post is 
willing to host us. While we are disappointed we 
cannot meet in the on-post chapel, we are very 
hopeful that working with this church will give us 
new opportunities to minister to military wives. 
Praise God for His provision!

Joe and Jill Vincent 
Spangdahlem Air Base, Germany

We are thankful for the proceeds of our yard 
sale fundraiser for The Hangar ministry, 
totaling $6,500.

Michael Martin 
Camp Humphreys, Korea

I had a meaningful time with two members 
of a supporting church in Texas who recently 
visited. We assisted at a baptism for 3,000 Korean 
Soldiers-in-training who are getting ready to 
graduate. It was a special time and reminded me 
of my own salvation moment as a college student.

Eric and Janet Thimell 
Victory Ranch, SC

We praise the Lord for the many opportunities 
we have been given to serve at Shaw Air Force 
Base and for the events being scheduled at Victory 
Ranch by the chaplains at Shaw.

Praise
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